

LUTTE **NEW BRUNSWICK** WRESTLING

A-273 York Street Fredericton **New Brunswick** E3B 3P2

exec@luttenbwrestling.com

www.luttenbwrestling.com (506) 478-0692

Lutte New Brunswick Wrestling Passes New Constitution, **Welcomes New Board of Directors**

Fredericton - October 20, 2015

Lutte New Brunswick Wrestling (LNBW) today announced that a new constitution was ratified by the organization's membership at the 2015 Annual General Meeting held October 18, 2015 in Moncton, New Brunswick. The new constitution replaces the original, which was first passed in 1995.

The enactment of the new constitution has ushered in a number of changes for the organization, including a new Board of Directors. Following the elections on October 18, LNBW's Board of Directors now consist of the following officers:

President: Chris Falconer **Technical Chair:** Randy Smith Jennie May Secretary/Treasurer North Zone Representative Krista Betts East Zone Representative Adam Callaghan West Zone Representative Don Ryan

South Zone Representative Yet to be ratified Eric Feunekes Member at Large Member at Large **Lorne Carter**

Under the new structure prescribed by the constitution the positions of Vice President -Technical, Vice President -Administration, Vice President - Finance, and Vice President - Correspondence have been dissolved. The new structure also has transferred the positions of Officials Representative, Coaches Representative, and Athletes Representative from officers of the former Board of Directors to constituent membership. Constituent members have voting privileges at Annual and Special General Meetings of LNBW, but no longer hold an office on the new board.

The positions of Officials Representative, Coaches Representative, and Athletes Representative will be voted on at the interest group's individual meetings, which have yet to be determined.

LNBW would like to thank Jeff Jones (Vice President - Correspondence), Courtnay Kingsbury (Official Representative), Jeffery Reath (Coaches Representative), and Charles Thoms (Athletes Representative) for their service on the Board of Directors, and welcome our new officers.

The new constitution will be released to the public on October 22, 2015 through LNBW's website www.luttenbwrestling.com. A French translation of the document will be made available shortly thereafter.

For more information please contact:

Lutte New Brunswick Wrestling

Tom MacRae **Executive Director** (506) 478-0692 exec@luttenbwrestling.com